[image: KClogo_v_b_m2]
Law, Justice and Emergency Management Committee

STAFF REPORT

	[bookmark: _GoBack]Agenda Item:
	6
	Name:
	Lise Kaye

	Proposed No.:
	2015-B0121
	Date:
	June 23, 2015



SUBJECT

A briefing on lessons learned from the March 2014 SR 530 Landslide.

SUMMARY

The Director and Deputy Director of King County's Office of Emergency Management will report to the committee on lessons learned in the aftermath of the March 22, 2014 SR 530 Landslide in Snohomish County.  

BACKGROUND

On March 22, 2014, a massive landslide overwhelmed a neighborhood in the small town of Oso between the cities of Arlington and Darrington in Snohomish County and closed SR 530.  The landslide covered 1.2 square miles, killed 43 people and covered 49 homes. Many agencies, including King County, sent personnel and resources to assist in response to and recovery from the landslide and its aftermath.  The governor subsequently formed the SR 530 Landslide Commission, which released a report in December 2014 with 17 recommendations based on identified lessons learned[footnoteRef:1].  The report's executive summary is included with this staff report as Attachment 1. [1:  https://www.documentcloud.org/documents/1380892-sr530lc-final-report.html
] 


Staff from King County's Office of Emergency Management will brief the committee on lessons from this disaster that can help King County improve its emergency preparedness.

INVITED

· Walt Hubbard, Director, Office of Emergency Management
· Jody Woodcock, Deputy Director, Office of Emergency Management

ATTACHMENT

1. SR 530 Landslide Commission Report – Executive Summary
2. PowerPoint Presentation, “SR 530 Landslide Lesson Learned,” Office of Emergency Management.
image1.png
kil

King County




